Maryland Psychiatric Society

Report to Area 3

9/7/2019

Member Services:

After an attempt at combined billing through APA, our district branch has voted to revert to our previous independent billing process. There were many concerns about joint billing, including: inconsistency between membership lists maintained by the APA; slow response from the APA in updating payment information; increased workload on our executive director due to the need to keep membership information up to date.

Advocacy:

As we reported at our last meeting, we had an outstanding turnout for Advocacy Day in Annapolis last February. By the end of our legislative session in April we had reviewed 65 of bills and took positions on 36 (21 supported, 15 opposed). Of those we supported, six passed, including topics such as mandatory filing of parity reports by insurance companies, safe schools, decriminalization of suicide attempts, and expansion of telemedicine. Of those we supported only if amended, 13 passed, including bills on veteran suicide prevention, prior authorization, and expansion of outpatient civil commitment. The MPS opposed 15 bills, and of those 12 did not pass, including ones on ending the carve out of the public mental health system, medical cannabis certification by physical therapists, the use of medical marijuana for opioid use disorder, and physician assisted suicide.

Standards/Quality of Care:

The governor issued an executive order in January to form a commission to study mental and behavioral health. The four specific issues to be studied are: crisis services, financing and funding, public safety and judicial issues, and youth and family services. A report is due to the legislature this December. MPS has formed a health care policy advisory group to attend subgroup meetings and make our psychiatric presence known. This will also give MPS an opportunity to shape policy and prepare for any future legislation that results.
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